                                  Evenwood & Barony

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 
TUESDAY 8 JANUARY 2013
COUNCILLORS:  B. Nicholson (Chair) 

J. Donovan


                            
                              A. Lyons



M. Prince
                              B. Maude



O. Bogle
                              R. Gibson



L. Brabbam
                              S. Hugill



T. Elliott

Visitors:  T. Brookes (Teesdale Mercury)                           

1.      APOLOGIES FOR ABSCENCE:

Apologies were tendered and approved for Cllr Smith (Personal reasons)
2.      DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
None declared
3.      MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 11 DECEMBER 2012:
RESOLVED:   The minutes were proposed as a true record by Cllr Maude and seconded by Cllr Lyons. 
4.      PROGRESS REPORT FROM THE MEETINGS HELD ON 11 DECEMBER: 
Cllr Nicholson informed members that the PACT meeting held at Lands Village Hall was a great success and well attended.   
RESOLVED:  The Progress Report was noted.    
5.      PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:
No members of the public present
6.      LOCAL MAINTENANCE:
6.1 Cllr Nicholson informed members that the issue of refuse wagons at Delaware, reported at the November meeting was still unresolved.  RESOLVED: It was agreed that the Clerk look to get the parties together to discuss the problems.

6.2 Cllr Gibson felt the condition of the back lane behind Shirley Terrace was in a poor state and that property owners should look to take more pride.

6.3 Recycle bins removed from the Randolph Centre car park. RESOLVED: The Clerk to try and find out why
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6.4 Cllr Nicholson felt that the salt bin placed at the top of Newhome should be relocated a distance away from the memorial garden. RESOLVED: The Clerk will investigate the possibility of a move.
6.5 Cllr Lyons would like to know if ‘hard’ signage can be put up in the Ramshaw area and whether a further dog bin obtained.  RESOLVED: Clerk to make enquiries

Cllr Lyons suggested that a letter of thanks was sent to Brian Featherstone at DCC for his work in resolving the flooding at Gordon Lane, Ramshaw.  RESOLVED: The Clerk to prepare and issue the letter.
7.      CORESPONDANCE:
7.1 Five Lamps – Community Consultation event.  The event took place on the 7 January with Cllr’s Nicholson and Lyons attending on behalf of the council.  The event was to hear people’s views on the proposal to improve empty properties in Chapel Street, Evenwood.  A scheme that would renovate the homes and bring them back into use and available to let or buy.

Cllr Nicholson informed members that the ideas were impressive and a great opportunity on offer to do something in this area.  The concern was it was an all or nothing offer to the owners and some present did not appear to be interested.  Decisions have to be made within 5 days. It is hoped that agreements can be reached and the opportunity is taken to deal with these eyesore properties.
7.2 Butterwick Hospice – thank you for donation. Noted

7.3 Great North Air Ambulance – thank you for donation. Noted.

7.4 Durham Police and Crime Commissioner – Setting up of Community Panels. Noted.

7.5 B. Webb re under 19’s Durham Cricket Board Team participation in a tournament in Dubai.

At the this point Cllr Lyons declared an interest and left the room whilst the letter was discussed
The Clerk read out the letter which was a request for consideration of a donation towards their target figure of £22,500.  Unfortunately the council’s donations policy and the fact that the Chair’s Fund had been used, the council were unable to consider the request.  

Cllr Hugill in his role as County Councillor will look separately at any funding opportunities that may help.

Cllr Lyons was ask to re-join the meeting 
8.      FINANCE/ACCOUNTS:

8.1 To approve the January Finance Report.

The Clerk informed members of an additional invoice of £18.97 – printer ink.

The January Finance Report was proposed as a true record by Cllr Prince and seconded by Cllr Maude.

8.2 To set the 2013/14 Annual Precept

Members considered the Budget Report produced by the Clerk and the options put before them.  Members took into account the removal of the Double Taxation grant of £814 and the significant loss in the council tax base in its deliberations.
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Following a discussion it was proposed by Cllr Hugill that the council request a net precept of £17194 that would see a standstill budget but because of the reduction in the council tax base, would mean an increase of 19 pence a month on a band D property.  The proposal was seconded by Cllr Donovan.

RESOLVED: The Clerk submits the precept request of £17194 to Durham County Council.  The total income received will be £17194 plus £3120 (grant) giving a total budget income of 20314

9.      PLANNING:

6/2012/0342/DM – 10 Accrington Terrace, Evenwood – Incorporation of land to front of dwelling and erection of wall.  Noted.
10.    RANDOLPH SOCIAL WELFARE CENTRE:
Clerk informed members of £100.71 water bill requiring payment.

Cllr Prince confirmed that the next Playground development meeting was to be on 23 January.  All parties will be invited to attend.
11.    DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING/AGENDA ITEMS:
12 February 2013
Play Area up date
CDALC – County Durham Association of Local Councils

DCC – Durham County Council
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